Unconfirmed

Extract from MINUTES of the SUSTAINABLE SUFFOLK OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE held in the Elisabeth Room, Endeavour House, Ipswich on Wednesday 12 May 2004 at 10.33 am

PRESENT:

David Wood - Chair

Tony Andrews – Vice-Chair

Joan Girling, Kevan Lim, Guy McGregor, Ann Rodwell, Joanna Spicer, John Taylor, Alan Thwaites, Leslie Warmington and Val White

6.    suffolK county  council’s  european  operational plan 2004-2005

The Committee considered paper S04/10 and previewed paper E04/48 which was being presented to Executive Committee on 1 July [copies in the minute book].  The reports concerned the Authority’s European Operational Plan for 2004/05.  

In response to councillors’ questions, the Committee was advised that Economic Development officers were in dialogue with new and current member states in order to ensure that any new transnational partnerships were “right” for Suffolk. It was confirmed that the member of staff referred to in section 23 of paper S04/10 had returned from long-term sick leave and it was anticipated that the objectives in the current Operational Plan would be met. External funding was being used to fund five posts which was helping to take various projects forward.  The newsletter “Fund and Deliver”, which was updated bi-monthly, was available on the Internet. It gave detailed information on Lottery and European funding sources. With regard to contributions to the Brussels Office, it was explained that the Europe and International Affairs Panel of the East of England Regional Assembly had taken the decision to include them as part of the overall subscription as not all local authorities in the Eastern Region contributed to the Brussels Office. 

The Committee was reminded that a report on the corporate Regeneration Fund Single Capital Pot and Single Gateway was being considered by Executive Committee on 18 May [paper E04/54]. The report dealt with the issue of match-funding as well as capital and revenue objectives.

Decision:  The Committee agreed to 

(a) recommend the European Operational Plan for 2004/05 to the Executive Committee for approval; 

(b) record its thanks to the Portfolio Holder and officers working in Economic Development for continuing to lever funds into Suffolk at relatively small cost.

Reason for the decision:  The Committee was satisfied that objectives in the European Operational Plan were on-track.

Alternative option:  None considered.

Declarations of interest:  None declared.

Dispensations:  None reported.
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